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Newsletter   

Edition 6—27th April 2023 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

welcome back to term 2!   

 

I hope everyone had a lovely Easter and that the 
children have enjoyed the school holidays. It was 
terrific to visit classrooms this week and see how 
beautifully everyone has settled back in. Well done 
everyone!  
 

After an extremely positive term 1 we look forward to 
an action packed term 2. Term 2 is often one of our 
busiest terms with camps, excursions, incursions and 
all of the wonderful activities that happen in our 
classrooms every day.  We will keep you updated 
through Sentral posts for whole school events but 
recommend regularly keeping your eye on the Sentral 
calendar. Some of our significant events for this 
term include :  
 

• Grade 5 Camp Rumbug 26th—28th April 

• Mother’s Day Stall Wednesday 10th May 

• Mother’s Day  Breakfast Friday 12th May  

• Mother’s Day Sunday 14th May 

• Education Week 15th—19th May 

• Open night Tuesday 16th May—4.30—6.30pm 

• Just to name a few in May —keep your eyes on our 

calendar for further events  
   

Term two Pupil free day 

 FRIDAY 26th MAY 
   

In 2023 schools receive 5 student-free days  for 

professional development, planning, curriculum 

development and student assessment / reporting. We 

appreciate that it can be difficult for parents to make 

arrangements for their children on these days and will 

always try to give you as much notice as possible. 

Please pencil in the student free date for term  2.  We 

will notify you soon of dates in terms 3 and 4 once they 

have been confirmed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After working at Tyabb Primary School for over 20 

years we are sad to say farewell to one of our amazing 

Education Support Staff —Yashmin Beaumont. Yas 

started her journey at Tyabb Primary School in 1992 

when her first child, Hayden started at our school, 

followed by Koren who started in 1994. With both 

children at our school, Yas actively became involved in 

our school as a parent helper and by doing ‘odd jobs’ 

in our office. Her commitment and love for the school 

led to her employment two days per week as our 

library tech managing our library and resources for 

over 20 years. Yas loved books and was passionate 

about providing a library full of quality reading material 

to encourage our students to also have a love for 

reading.  

During this time Yas also worked for a short period of 

time at Patterson Lakes and Devon Meadows Primary 

Schools where she moved in to an administration role. 

In 2012, while still managing the Tyabb Library, Yas 

became an integration aid, providing additional support 

to students and teachers. Yas loved working with 

students who needed a little extra assistance and 

played a key role in helping these students reach their 

personal learning goals. As an integration aide she still 

managed the library and often provided support in the 

office when others were on leave. With such a love for 

the school Yas put her hand up to help wherever 

needed to make our school the best it could be, often 

volunteering her time behind 

the scenes to make a 

difference. 

We sincerely thank Yas for 

everything that she has done 

for Tyabb Primary School 

and wish her every success 

for the next phase of her life 

and future adventures.  

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Anzac Day  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday the 25th April, our School Captains 

attended the Anzac Day dawn service at the Cenotaph 

in Tyabb. Our School Captains, Henry and Savannah 

were proud to be given the opportunity to read out the 

names of soldiers who fought in the First World War 

and served our country. They laid a  wreath at the 

Tyabb memorial on behalf of Tyabb Primary School to 

show our respect for the men and women who served 

in the First World War and subsequent wars.  

 

 

Thank you Balin for laying a wreath at 

the Crib Point service on behalf of Tyabb 

Primary School. 

Annual report 

All schools prepare an Annual Report to inform parents 
and the wider school community of the school's 
successes, activities and achievements throughout the 
year. Our 2022 Annual report shows amazing results 
and is available for viewing on our website at  Annual 
Report 2022 These results help us to celebrate our 
successes and guide future improvement initiatives. 
We are extremely pleased with our results but will 
continue to strive to make improvements to provide the 
best for our students.  
 
Enrolment process / school tours  

Next week we have our first school tour for potential 
new preps and their parents for 2024. If you know of 
interested prep parents for 2024 please encourage 
them to ring the office to book a tour. They can also 
access further information on our website for the new 
statewide Foundation enrolment timeline and process 
that applies for children starting Foundation (Prep) in 

2024.  
 

For parents with prep siblings starting in 
2024, we encourage you to enrol your 
children early this term to give us an early 
indication of our enrolments for the new 
year. We will let you know via Sentral when 
enrolment forms are ready to pick up from 
the office (early next week).  

 

 

 

http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/Tyabb-Primary-School-Annual-Report-2022.pdf
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/Tyabb-Primary-School-Annual-Report-2022.pdf
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The Star Citizen Award is presented to students who 

display the school values of respect, responsibility, 

safety, integrity and optimism to a high standard all the 

time. They speak politely to staff and other students. 

Show care for themselves and others. Help students 

and teachers who are in need of assistance. Treat 

others and themselves with respect and give all 

activities their best effort. Students are selected 

through a nomination process conducted within their 

year levels with student and teacher input. 

Congratulations to the following students: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prep Harlyn 

Gr 1 Billie 

Gr 2 Flicky 

Gr 3 Jazmine 

Gr 4 Lochlan 

Gr 5 Addi 

Gr 6 Peyton 
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Late Arrival at School 

Thankyou to all the families who work hard at home to get their children to school on time each day. This is so important for the    
students as it starts their day calmly and without frustration. When your child arrives late to school it does not only impact their  
learning, but it also can have a big impact on the whole classroom. Below outlines a small few of the impacts that can become of late 
arrivals at school. 

What impact does being late have on the student?  

Students who are late miss a lot of instructions and information about what is happening, not to mention important learning sessions. 
This means that they have to catch up somehow. Students also miss out on catching up with their friends in the playground before 
school. Students can feel unsettled, disorganized and unhappy for the rest of the day and it can take them some time to complete and 
understand the work that they have missed. It’s similar to being late to see a movie and not being able to understand what’s           
happening because you have missed out on who the characters are and what the plot is.  

How does it affect the other students in the class?  

Students who are late have an unsettling effect on the rest of the class. Because not all late students arrive at once, the interruptions 
go on until the last student is settled. Students who are late often have things that need to be done prior to them joining the class and 
this causes even more disruption. Sometimes other students have to wait to get the teachers attention and important issues can be 
forgotten.  

Why does student lateness cause difficulties for the teacher?  

The teacher has a certain amount of material and activities to cover each lesson. Also, organizational issues are usually dealt with at 
the beginning of the day. Teachers can become increasingly frustrated when late students continually and repeatedly interrupt their 
planned routines, as they have to stop teaching to deal with the issues involved.  

We are all human. Cars can beak down and unexpected situations can occur. We know that family morning routines are not always 
straightforward. If you are experiencing problems, speak to us, as we may be able to offer suggestions to help.  

We are happy to accept that students will be late on the odd occasion because of unforeseen circumstances. However, arriving late on 
a regular basis is not acceptable  

Remember  

A student who is half an hour late each day misses the equivalent of 16.6 days of learning each year. 

 

 

Welfare 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 1 & 2 

Wednesday 26th - 28th April Grade 5 Camp Rumbug 

Monday 1st May School Assembly 

Thursday 4th May 4C Meet & Greet with Mr Fitt 3.50pm—6.30pm 

Friday 5th May 4C Meet & Greet with Mr Fitt 11.30am—3.50pm 

Wednesday 10th May Mother’s Day Stall 

Friday 12th May Mother’s Day Breakfast 

Monday 15th—19th May Education Week 

Monday 15th May School Assembly 

Tuesday 16th May Open Night 4.30pm—6.30pm 

Thursday 18th May District Cross Country—Selected Students 

Friday 19th & Monday 22nd May World of Maths Incursion 

Friday 26th May Curriculum Day— No Students at School 
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SCHOOL PHOTOS – 2023 
Our annual school photos have been taken and are now ready to order. 
  
Arthur Reed Photos uses an online ordering system where you can view your photos prior to ordering. 
  
On photo day all students received a flyer which     includes a code unique to them. 
  
You will require this 2023 code to register online and view your photos. 
  
If you have already registered, you will receive an email or SMS from Arthur Reed Photos with a link to view your photos. 
  
If you have not yet registered, please go to order.arphotos.com.au and enter your code to  complete your order. 
  

If you have misplaced your registration code, please contact the Arthur Reed Photos customer service team directly on 5243 4390 
(option 1) or customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

  

Please note that you will need to register online with your 2023 photo code to gain access to this year’s images. 

  

All photo packages will be sent directly to your nominated address, so please ensure that you enter the correct details and nominated 
shipping address upon checkout. 

  

If you require any assistance ordering your photos, please contact Arthur Reed Photos directly on 5243 4390 (option 1) or 
email customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Forder.arphotos.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckaren.jacob%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6e9c87984e704576568608db46143796%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638180824903280017%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZs
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
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    Classroom Capers 

Grade 5 

STEM PROGRAM at WESTERNPORT SECONDARY 

The grade 5’s ventured off to Westernport Secondary for 3 intensive sessions learning 

all about STEM. We created and built a city of our own and then learnt how to use 

technology and coding to make robots follow our instructions and move. We had 

such an amazing time doing this and learning all about technology.  
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Curriculum Corner 

                      Auslan            

 

What is Auslan? Auslan is Australian Sign Language, the 

native language of the Australian Deaf community, and it 

is a visual spatial, natural language with its own grammar 

and vocabulary. Auslan has linguistic elements, such as 

hand shapes (including orientation, location and 

movement), non-manual features (including eye gaze, 

facial expressions, arm, head and body postures) and 

fingerspelling. Auslan also has its own grammar, which is 

different from English. Auslan grammar is composed of 

precise hand shapes, facial expressions and body 

movements that convey concrete and abstract 

information.  

Benefits of learning Auslan Sign language can:  

• enhance children’s educational and personal 

development  

•  increase memory retention and processing  

• stimulate brain development and mental 

flexibility  

Grades 3-6 have been learning Auslan in 

Term 1 and will continue to do so this 

Term too. 

In Term 1 we learnt about fingerspelling, 

the alphabet, numbers, colours and    

animals. 

This Term we will revisit fingerspelling, 

the alphabet, numbers and we will also 

look at emotions, the weather and     

family. 

Can you fingerspell your 

name?  

What about the members in 

your family?  

Now try to fingerspell your 

Street name! 
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Health 
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PA Dylan 

PB Willow 

PC Harlow 

1A Rupert 

1B Ariah-Grace 

1C Jack 

2A Smith 

2B Cameron 

2C Ellie 

3A Mason 

3B Abbey 

4A Callan 

4B Harper 

4C Billie 

5A Oliver 

5B George 

6A Chase 

6B Ruby 

April 
PREP 

Gracie 
Thea 
Ruby 

Sophie 
GRADE ONE 

Cooper 
Lewis 
Teddy 
Braxon 
Alyssa 

 
GRADE TWO 

Brody 
Mason 
Oliver 
Aiden 
Jarvis 

Isabelle 
 

GRADE THREE 
 Jhai 

Keaton 
Lochlan 
Willow 

 
GRADE FOUR 

Harper 
Amalie  

 
GRADE FIVE 

Harper 

Vance 
Noah 

Griffin  
Arthur 

GRADE SIX 

 Kenzie 
Juliette 

Ruby 
Ellora 

Heidi 
Maddie 

Taj 
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Community News 
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Community News 

Lost Property.  
There are currently LOTS of uniform items in lost 

property without names. It is impossible to     

return things to their rightful owners without 

names so please check your child’s uniform and 

update those washed off names. There are also 

lots of unnamed lunchboxes, sports balls, drink 

bottles etc lurking waiting to 

go home. Please come and 

check for your lost things in 

the art 

room foyer 

lost     

property 

stand. 
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